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East Hampton Housing Authority

Chatham Acres

1 Governor Bill O’Neill Drive

East Hampton, CT 06424

A meeting was held on September 16, 2015 at Chatham Acres.  The meeting opened at 6pm.  Members present were Thomas Denman, Patricia Dufour, Ann McLaughlin, Jo Ann Ewing, Fred Maynard and Judie Bobbi.

Minutes:
A motion was made by Ms. McLaughlin to approve the Minutes of August 19th.  Mr. Maynard seconded.  Vote was unanimous.

Public Comments:
Chatham resident brought the issue of allowing smokers to smoke on their porch.  Several residents would like smokers to be moved to areas away from the buildings during April until October in order for non-smokers to be able to enjoy their porch.  The Board will review the smoke free policy to possibly make some changes for next year.  One Board member noted that the Housing Authority will revisit the smoke free policy each January.  A Resolution has already been passed this year that as of December 31, 2015, apartments and all common areas such as the community room and laundry and mail room will be smoke free.
Another Chatham Acres resident has brought up the problem of the ADA automatic door.  She has difficulty getting the button outside to open the door.  Ms. Bobbi noted that maintenance had just recently changed the battery outside and also, some people do not close the cover after punching in the code.  We are also looking to change the entry way when work begins next year.

Bills and Communication:

RTK invoice for remediation of asbestos under tiles at Bellwood has been paid.
DPHS letter asked to report any problems with water supply because of lack of rain.  We have not had an issue.

Cash Report:
Ms. Bobbi presented the bank reconciliation.  After review, the Board filed for audit.

Old Business and New Business:

Ms. Bobbi will put out notices to residents and publish it in the monthly newsletter that we will be doing a list of phone contacts of residents to give to Town Emergency Call Center in order to issue alerts at just our senior housing for any important problems or outages at just our complexes; one or both, Bellwood Court and Chatham Acres.  This will be a quick notification without having to make individual calls from our office.
SSHP:  as of this date we are still waiting to hear from CHFA about the underwriting.  As for the SRAP, everyone has been input with their new rent amounts along with those receiving the rental assistance.
Emergency Policy:  The current policy will be emailed out for the Board to review and make suggestions.

2016 Budget:  Ms. Bobbi stated she has started the process and would like the Board to decide employee compensation.  The draft budget will be sent out prior to the next meeting in order to vote on it.  

Board members decided to have a Special Meeting on September 22nd at 10am at Chatham Acres.

Vacancy:  waiting to have the next two on waiting list give the move in date.

RSC: Ms. Brazal is working on the Energy Assistance to have everyone who is eligible sign up this month and then in October, take care of anyone needing assistance on the supplemental health and Rx changes.
Tenant Commissioner:

Mr. Maynard reported that he noticed mold or mildew in two corners of the bedroom outer wall and on the rug.

Ms. Bobbi has contacted one person and if that does not work out she will look at another option.  

Public Comment:  None
A motion was made by Ms. Dufour to adjourn at 7:30pm.  Mr. Maynard seconded.

Respectfully submitted by Judie Bobbi, recording secretary

CC:  Board Members, Town Manager, Town Clerk, Town Council
